
 

 

  
  
 
 
Energy, Mines and Resources 
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon  Y1A 2C6 
 
February 26, 2024 
 
Applicant c/o 
Access and Privacy Officer 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 
 
Final Response ATIPP Access Request 23-496 
 
The Department of Energy, Mines and Resources has searched Deputy Minister’s Office and has 
identified records responsive to Access Request 23-496 noted below: 

“I am seeking correspondence regarding intensity-based targets. Specifically, 
whether the timeframe for rolling them out has changed, why it has and any 
information about how the targets will work. To narrow this request: Please exclude 
any and all leglislation and public engagement materials. I'm after emails to and from 
the deputy minister's office. Thank you. Timeframe: July 2, 2023 - December 29, 
2023” 

 
Decision 
The Designated Head of the Department of Energy, Mines and Resources has approved the 
following response to this request: 
 
Access Granted in Part 
Certain types of information have been withheld pursuant to the Access to Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. A summary of records reviewed and withheld redactions is enclosed.  
Note: attachments with extension “.png” are a result of file conversion of images embedded 
within email signatures and have been removed. 
 
Final Costs 
There is no charge to the applicant. 

 
Right to Complain 
Pursuant to section 66 of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act you may 
contact Yukon’s Information and Privacy Commissioner with a complaint in respect to this 
response. Section 66 states: 
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Pages withheld in full are documents that have the information withheld in entirety, with no part of 
the page being eligible for release. Please note that we are denying access to some records under 
section 81(a) which will be released to the public in under 90 days. The records will be able to be 
found here: https://yukon.ca/en/science-and-natural-resources/mining. If the records cannot be 

located at that location after May 15th, 2024 or there are any questions please contact Heather 

Semotiuk at 867-332-4743 or heather.semotiuk@yukon.ca.  
 

 
 
 
 


